THE STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (SCA)

ANNUAL MEMBERS MEETING

HELD APRIL 1, 2013

I.  ATTENDANCE


a.  The 2013 SCA Members Meeting convened at the Bossier Schools Instructional Center auditorium at 2917 Airline Drive, Bossier City, LA 71111 on April 1, 2013 at 6:30 P.M.  The following members of the Stonebridge Community Association Board of Directors, officers, and employees were present:



1.  Randy Hall, President



2.  Kay Cason , Vice President



3.  Matt Sawrie, Secretary-Treasurer



4.  Jamie Howell, Director



5.  Clay Crenshaw, Director



6.  Art Schuldt, Architectural Review Authority



7.  Steven Schmidt, General Manager


b.  The following were not present due to illness:



1.  Harold Watson, Director



2.  Geoff Westmoreland, Attorney


c.  38 Members attended the meeting in person and a total of 214 Members cast ballots.  One hundred seventy four ballots were required to form a quorum of 60% of the Members of the Association eligible to vote.

II.  FORMAL PRESENTATION



a.  The Directors presented an AV-based presentation to the Members on topics and issues including:



1.  Review of the SCA Values Statement



2.  Review of the SCA Profile



3.  Recognition of Mr. Art Schuldt, Architectural Review Authority



4.  Review of SCA projects completed since the last Members Meeting



5.  Explanation of the Swim and Tennis Mission Statement



6.  Presentation of the Swim and Tennis Club Report



7.  Explanation of the corporate tennis sponsor program and its benefits to the SCA



8.  Introduction of Steven Schmidt, SCA General Manager



9.  Preview of scheduled S & T activities and events



10.  Financial Report - 2012 statements and 2013 budget proposal



11.  Presentation of stonebridgeca.org web site updates/upgrades



12.  Explanation of the SCA Security Protocol and community access management



13.  Review of future and ongoing projects and programs

III. ELECTION OF DIRECTORS AND VOTE ON PROPOSAL TO AMEND THE BY-LAWS


a.  Jeff Free, 507 Hunters Run, and Judy Kendrick, 234 Macey Lane, received the most votes in the election of two Directors.  Mr. Free and Mrs. Kendrick will replace Matt Sawrie and Clay Crenshaw and will serve 3-year terms.


b.  The proposition to amend Article III, Section 4 of the StoneBridge Community Association, Inc. By-Laws to reduce the quorum requirement from 60% of all of the votes of the Members in the Association to 25% passed with 184 votes cast for the proposition and 28 votes opposing the proposition.  There were two abstentions.

IV.  QUESTION AND ANSWER


a.  Mr. Donald Briehn expressed concern over the location of a crosswalk designated by the City of Bossier City on the inbound lane of StoneBridge Blvd. at the guard house.  Vehicular and pedestrian traffic using the crosswalk is concealed from view of motorists on entering the subdivision on StoneBridge Blvd. and Mr. Briehn requested that the Board take action to have the crosswalk eliminated to reduce the likelihood of an accident at that location.  The Board agreed to act promptly to have the crosswalk eliminated.


b.  Several Members questioned the need for a large cash reserve for contingencies and expressed their desire that the reserve be actively monitored and managed so that cash in excess of that needed to meet contingencies is applied to repayment of the debt  incurred when the SCA purchased the Swim and Tennis facility.


c.  Several Members expressed their desire for a more aggressive program for maintaining the ponds, bayous, and canals in the SCA common areas in a clean and aesthetically pleasing condition.  The Board described the current program for maintaining the SCA water interests and agreed to move aggressively if necessary to keep community waters free of excess aquatic growth during the summer of 2013.

V.  ADJOURNMENT


a.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:32 P.M. with thanks to all attending.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall, President 2012 - 2013 

